
Meeting Notes  HUB - Vancouver-UBC committee.   Wednesday 26th-Oct-2012  at the HUB Vancouver office

Attendees:

Lisa, Gertjan, Bob, Arno, Dan, Richard, Wei, Aaron, Martin, Margarete, Hamish, Mary, Colin, Lori, Clark, Jacqui, Debra, Heather, Jens, Richard, Cail, Jacinthe, Henny, Sylvain, Fiona (new Board Member!)
1.  Richard C: mentioned that the open houses for Helmcken-Comox are still being held and that attendance is encouraged. See 

http://vancouver.ca/news-calendar/comox-helmcken-greenway-open-house-sept29.aspx
2. The HUB response to the Transportation 2040 document can be found here: http://wiki.vacc.bc.ca/vancouver/index.php?title=HUB_letters_to_the_City_of_Vancouver_and_Parks_Board

3. Assessment Rides: Silvain- Sylvain Martel <smartel42@gmail.com> has joined Clark- Clark Nikolai clarknikolai_vancouver@yahoo.ca as the committee assessment ride coordinators; many thanks to both of you! These rides are slow, analytical rides for anyone interested to look at bike routes in the city and provide recommendations for improvements or new routes to the City. Please contact Silvain or Clark if you wish to be involved or just join in for one of the upcoming rides. The committee recently completed assessment ride notes for Commercial Dr and a couple adjacent routings, see - Commercial Drive- http://bikehub.ca/sites/default/files/imce/assessmentrideofcommercialdrive.pdf . This document was sent to both the City and the current Grandview Woodland Planning Process as in both cases it seems to be a timely doc. Thanks to all who worked on it. The next ride is to look at the Cornwall/Pt Grey routing on Wed Oct 17 at 1:00 pm. Questions/RSVP- Silvain smartel42@gmail.com 
Drake St should be on the agenda in the future as well.

Lisa looking into setting up a dialogue in early Nov with City staff to determine best way to communicate our rides and ride results to City for maximum efficacy.

4. Van/UBC Wiki is open for business at  http:wiki.bikehub.ca/vancouver
5. Arbutus corridor: Arno S. mentioned Stan is making a movie about the Arbutus Corridor.

6. Jens (UBC subcommittee) mentioned the expanded bike lane on S.W Marine has much improved the situation there.

7. Broadway Corridor- Discussion about the idea that this corridor will not be receiving $ to upgrade for many more years while at crisis point already in terms of moving people. TransLink sorely lacking in funding for projects such as this

8. Richard C and others met with MOT in August with regards to the IWMB (2nd Narrows). A ride was done on Tuesday (Fiona, Gertjan, Richard, Antje, Arno) to check on recommendations for improved access.  Fiona (North Shore) will write up a report. Idea include (a) overpass on the s. side. (b) running N. bound lane next to the road rather than high up the embankment (c) path along high way McGill exit (d) path E. bound along Main St in N. Vancouver (e) ped signals north side off-ramp.

9. Richard, Cail (to spearhead), Clark Sylvain will organize meeting to start working on a Bike Route Network proposal document.
10. Lisa, as a member of the Active Transportation Policy Council at the city wanted to know whether HUB members would support a Robson Square traffic closure even if it means bikes were not allowed.  The opinion was divided, but the majority felt that there should be a way to mix cyclist with ped on the square. The topic of Cornwall/Pt Grey as a proposed massively upgraded bike route was raised. This route was identified by Vancouver HUB contacts as the #1 priority for a Van separated lane in a spring HUB survey. Please encourage the City to upgrade with separated lanes on the whole length of this route, write to media etc. See Ride in #3 above
11. Van/UBC Committee Advocacy for Provincial $$- Recognizing the need to advocate for cycling funding at the provincial level (especially with a May 2013 election coming), the committee is forming a group to lobby provincial parties for more cycling funding. If you would like to contribute, with planning and/or writing letters/talking to your MLA, please contact Lisa- lslakov@telus.net 

11. Dan/Clark to start a document on the False Creek Flats.

AOB: Colin suggested we should write to the city with regards to right-turn-on-red at intersections where bike boxes have been painted.  On Yukon St the right-on-red creates dangerous situations for cyclist in the bike box.

